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To: Martha Stumbo <marthastumbo@icloud.com> 
 
Martha Stumbo, Director 
Pan American Round Tables of Texas 
 
Director Stumbo, 
 
It is with mixed feelings that I offer this very short report of my activities as the newly 
appointed Associate Director Area B.  While I am honored and delighted to serve my 
sisters of Area B, I am also sad that my service comes as a result of the loss of our 
sister Ann Beitel.  I pray that my service reflects her values and love for the Pan 
American Round Tables.  
 
As I know is the case for most of us, I have very little to report.  Since assuming this 
position in November, On May 18, 2021, I was invited by the Corpus Christi Table to 
install the new officers for 2021-2023, at a meeting conducted via Zoom.  Although the 
meeting was virtual, I could feel the group's warmth and joy as though we were together 
in person.  It was a joyful time.   
 
I look forward to visiting all the Tables in Area B in person eventually.  Thank you for 
this opportunity. 
 
Lisa Cawley-Romero 
Associate Director, Area B 
Pan American Round Tables of Texas 
 
 
 
Return to PART of Texas Homepage….  

http://www.partt.org/

